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Welcome to Year 5 Solent Class
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Dear Parents/carers,

Welcome to Solent Class 2023-24. We hope you have had a wonderful Summer. We are really looking forward to
teaching your children this year and to all of the exciting things we have planned!
Here are a few important bits of information for the year ahead.

Staff — In Solent Class, Mrs Mowle teaches on a Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. Mrs Gulliver will be teaching
the class every Thursday this year. We are also lucky to have Miss Bristow and Mrs Draper every morning as well as Mr
McCarty in the afternoons.

Start and end of day — The school day begins at 8.25am and ends at 3pm. In year 5, the children have the opportunity to
become an independent leaver if you wish. We will need a form signed to be able to allow them to do this. If someone is
collecting your child for you, please make sure you have notified the office of this arrangement. Thank You.

Drinks and snacks — Please can your child bring in a named water bottle to drink throughout the day. These will be fully
accessible in the classroom at all times. It can feel a long time between breakfast and lunch so we encourage the
children to bring in a fruit snack to have during their morning break time.

PE and Forest School — We will be doing PE with Mr Westhorpe on Tuesday afternoons and with Mrs Mowle on a
Wednesday. The children are welcome to come to school wearing their kit so they do not need to change here. For
health and safety requirements, please ensure your child can either remove their earrings, or provide them with surgical
tape to cover them. In addition, we have Forest School lessons on a Wednesday. During the colder months, they will
need wellies and waterproofs for these days.

Reading — Reading is such an important skill and it opens up a whole new world for your children. We will hear your child
read in groups or individually as often as we can. To support your child, we ask that you listen to them read as often as
possible at home and question them on the text. Please record every time you listen to your child read, or they read to
themselves, in their reading record. This really does make a huge difference and we are so grateful for your supportin
this way.

Homework — Each term your child will be sent home with an optional topic related homework task. This will help
develop their independent working skills as well as support the work we do in class. Spelling homework will be sent
home on a Monday and these will be tested on Friday. Maths homework will be in the form of times tables which should
be practised for a minimum of 25 minutes per week. The children have be given their updated TT Rockstars log in details
this week.

Thank you for taking the time to read this. We are really looking forward to working with you this year and have loved
getting to know the children more and helping to settle them in this week. It is going to be a great year!

If you wish to discuss anything, please don’t hesitate to get in touch via class dojo or through the office.
Yours sincerely,

Solent Class Team




